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3 March 2021 
 
Andrew Knight 
Chief Executive Officer 
Gas Industry Company Limited 
 
Dear Andrew, 
 
Re: Draft Statement of Proposal for Production and Storage Facility Outage Information 
 
Please find attached Greymouth Gas New Zealand Limited’s response to the draft SOP 
following the format in the template. 
 
Greymouth considers that the GIC has not carried out a proper assessment under section 43N 
of the Gas Act.  It should do so, ensuring it accords proper consideration to the success of the 
Outage Code and the industry’s willingness and capability to make any changes considered 
necessary to meet the regulatory objective (which expressly includes voluntary arrangements). 
 
It defies logic how the GIC can conclude that 73(+) successful notifications is not satisfactory. 
There is nothing to suggest any reporting failure, in fact quite the opposite with OMV disclosing 
the forecast 2021 field production when they were not required to as is stated in the document.  
 
Regulating production and storage facility outage information will: 
 

• Not result in better data getting to the market. 
• Not deliver or redistribute more gas. 
• Waste limited resources on a minor item that has no or very limited value-add. 
• Undermine the successful co-regulatory model which encourages GIC to work with us. 
• Jeopardise the GIC’s role as an independent trusted advisor. 

 
This is not a time to play politics with a minor issue that will jeopardise resource and motivation 
to participate in and try to solve the real issue of the decade. 
 
Yours sincerely 

Chris Boxall 
Commercial Manager 












